From: webmaster@herefordshire.gov.uk [mailto:webmaster@herefordshire.gov.uk]

Sent: 23 May 2017 12:17 **To:** Planning Enquiries

Subject: Planning application comment was submitted

The following is a comment on application 'P171532/O' by 'Lisa Turner'

Nature of feedback: Submitting a general comment

Comment:

I do not object to the houses being build just the implication that access will be via the Bromyard Road. Having lived and currently working along this road I do not see that this is viable. Currently when leaving work it takes 20 minutes to get out off the Bromyard Road and more importantly if you put a mini roundabout instead of current junction this is still not allowing the HGV's enough space to come down the Bromyard road, Currently if a HGV is coming into the Bromyard Road other vehicles have to hold back before the bridge to enable them enough turning space. You put the amount of HGV's that come onto the Bromyard Road along with cars for 625 houses (most homes have minimum of 2 cars) all dispersing onto the Bromyard Road would make it impossible to get too and from work plus this is a B road. If the site was to have 2 entrances this would at least elevate some of the traffic. This is also a fast road with pavement only going as far as the Wellington Heath turning. Though the pavement is narrow and hedgerows not maintained. Currently the businesses down Bromyard Road stagger starting and finishing times to try and elevate the traffic situation and yet you can still wait 20 minutes.

Attachment:

Their contact details are as follows:

First name: Lisa Last name: Turner

Telephone:

Email:

Postcode: HR82FW

Address: 3 Childer Road, Ledbury

Link Id:

https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/info/200142/planning_services/planning_ap_plication_search/details?id=171532